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     Digital Evening.  Tonight we 
welcomed Ray Joyce for a  
digital night.  Ray started o� 
with a tribute to Steve Jobs the 
co founder of the Macintosh 
company, who had sadly died 
that day.   A �tting tribute to a 

great man in the world of 
computing.
        Ray explained to us the 
workings of simple animation. 
He showed us how he had put 
together a sequence in our epic 
�lm Montague Jack. 
     With layers similar to those in 
Photoshop he took us through 
how with stills, the use of scale, 
overlaying, opacity, blending 
modes and movement, he  
could make the sequence of the 
death of Elly Chapman interest-
ing to watch. 
     Of course there is no �lm 
from this time so having to use 
rather poor quality stills it could 
have been just a boring 

sequence passing from one still 
picture to the next.  It takes a lot 
of time to achieve the e�ect Ray 
ended up with but how much 
more interesting it made the 
�lm. 
     As usual on Ray’s digital 
nights a long discussion 
ensued, from the making of the 
sequence, bursting thought 
bubbles, green screen, and 
what computer to buy. 
      Ray’s evenings are a wealth 
of information.  So if you need 
to know anything about your 
�lms or computers Ray’s nights 
are the time to come along.

7th October

    Tonight we went on a world 
wide holiday with Harrow  video 
society, and what a grand tour it 
was. 
      We traveled to Budapest.  
Here we viewed the historic 

buildings of the city, watched 
the children playing in the park 
and listened to the street music.   
We came back to London and 
joined in the London Marathon. 
     Then to our cruise ship, 

setting o� for the Dutch Antilles 
in the Caribbean.  With the blue 
sea and colourful buildings, a 
very pleasant trip. 
     Northern Italy was next on 
our itinerary.  Lake Garda was 

14th October

     This month the meetings 
have been well attended. 
The �rst, Ray's digital night, 
went it's usual way setting of 
lengthy discussions.  We all 
enjoyed the �lms sent to us by 
the Harrow Cine & Video Club.  
An extra on this night from 
Freda who brought in  cakes to 
celebrate her Birthday.  Thank 
you Freda and we  hope you 
have many more Happy Birth-
days. 

     Our program secretary Trevor 
improvised after a speaker's 
cancelation and we all know 
more about the track and dolly 
the club owns.  The club has 
several items of equipment that 
can be borrowed by members. 
     Jane became the centre o� 
attention for Peter’s lighting 
evening.  The competition 
night, A Fixed Theme, was a 
disappointment with only three

 
entries, and we have all learnt 
something about multi camera 
use from Trevor Williams.
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splendid with views of passing 
boats and waterside scenery.
 We traveled on to Verona and 
the Roman Amphitheater. Then 
the spectacular views in the 
Dolomites surpassing those 
from the lake as we toured 
through the mountains. 
In Venice we watched the 
boatmen on the waterways. The 
music enhanced the enjoyment 
on our trip to Italy. 
     Our next destination was the 
Everglades in Florida.  A 
National Park with abundant 
wildlife, unfortunately we did 
not see much of it.  We boarded 
a boat to take us into the Everg-
lades.    I think we were all a little 
travel weary by this time and 
were all relieved to see the 

landing stage come into view. 
     Salzburg was our next desti-
nation in this grand tour. Maybe 
all our duty free had taken its 
toll as Salzburg was a bit wobbly 
and disjointed. Our last stop was 
at St Malo, here we had a short 
tour of the city. 
     As well as our tour Harrow 
showed us an interesting �lm of 
an attempt to capture a swarm 
of bees.  Unfortunately the 
attempt was not successful but 
it was an enjoyable �lm. 
     A rather bizarre �lm called A 
Stroll in My Back Garden, was 
shot in a zoo, maybe he was a 
zoo keeper.   We had a very 
funny skit of a doctor lecturing 
on bad food. Asking what the 
worst food for you was, the 

answer from a man in the 
audience came back, wedding 
cake.  Then a well �lmed story of 
a haunted house. To end, a �m 
of the �ags and venues for 
viewing in England of the 2010 
world cup match held in South 
Africa.  I think �lmed by a very 
disappointed  football fan  at 
England not winning.   
     Gary read out comments 
made by the Harrow club, on 
the �lms we sent them. Most 
were good and very well put. 
     The evening was well 
attended and we all had a very 
enjoyable time.
Well done
 Harrow.

       After several let downs from 
planned quests for this evening, 
Trevor Guess, our programme 
secretary, went to plan D and 
we had an evening of gadgets. 
     Ray demonstrated the use of 
the dolly  that was used very 
successfully in the �lming of 
Montague Jack. He showed us 
how smooth �lming was with 
the camera set on a tripod, 
mounted on the dolly and 
pushed along the tracks, 
enabling steady panned or 
zoomed shots. 

     Gordon Lambert, showed us 
how his crane also achieved 
steady interesting high shots.  
Again with panning and zoom-
ing.  We then had a look at some 
of the gadgets Carl Appleby 
uses in his �lming.  Several really 
clever aids to ensure  perfect 
�lming.  
A device with two cameras 
mounted on a tripod that he 
could �lm with, one on the 
close ups and the other at a 
wider shot.  Of course an 
evening with audience partici-

pation brought forth the discus-
sions, questions and tips. One a 
reminder from Ray on putting 
up your tripod.  Always put 
down the lower section of the 
legs �rst and then adjust your 
levels with the top section.  Ray 
also reminded us to leave about 
20 seconds of blank tape at the 
beginning of your �lms when 
editing.  This ensures that when 
transferred there is time for the 
run in and you don't lose the 
beginning.  Well done Trevor.  
The audience enjoyed the 

   

Peter's lighting evening. 
 
     As Jane sat patiently in the 
glare of the spotlights Gordon 

and my very inexperience self, 
attempted to make her look 
more glamorous, with the  
numerous  lights around her.  
With Peter's guidance we had to 
�nd the key light.  I think that 
meant the best angle, with the 
least amount of shadow. 
      With lights bounced o� the 
ceiling and covered with di�er-
ent �lters it was shown that you 

could make your subject look 
very di�erent.  I wonder is that 
is where the expression “seen in 
a di�erent light comes from”? 
the event was well attended 
and we all learnt a lot. The 
evening was very informative 
Peter Hale knows this subject 
very well.

28th October

21st October
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 The Fixed Theme Competition
      Well what a disappointment 
the �xed theme competition 
was regarding the amount of 
entries, only three.  Competition 
nights are usually well attended 
by the members so they must be 
popular.  So why aren't you 
entering? It's the best way to 
learn about making movies. With 
the judges giving comments at 
the end on each �lm, when it's 
yours you remember so next 
time your �lm is improved.  So 
please lets have more entries for 
the next, which is video to music 
on the 2nd of December.
      The entries for the nights 
comp were Top 2 Bottom a �lm 
from Carl, about a runner , Vicky, 
who had run from the top of the 
country to Poole, to raise money 
for the mental health founda-
tion.  With the backing of The 
Dorset Health Care. She did this 

over six days.  Carl had managed 
to get up front to �lm the inter-
view  by South Today.  Good 
shots, well �lmed, catching the 
atmosphere of the occasion. 
     The 2nd entry was from Helen, 
Mini Food festival.  This was an 
appetizing �lm with shots of the 
food produced at the Wimborne 
food festival.  An interesting �lm 
with close ups of some tempting 
food.  A commentary was 
needed but a good e�ort. 
   Next was The New Forest 
Show by me.  Comments were. 
Good start, end too abrupt, 
good pace, an enjoyable �lm. 
1st Carl Appleby. Top 2 
Bottom. 
2nd Marion Westcott. The New 
Forest Show. 
3rd Helen Martin. Mini Food 
Festival. 
     With only three short entries 
there was plenty of time left for 

Peter  to talk about DVD Rebel. 
Techniques in using the equip-
ment to hand for producing 
entertaining �lms on a budget.
     He showed  us a �lm that had 
been shot this way and then 
how some of it was done. This 
sparked o� a lively discussion 
with information being passed 
around. 
     This is why our evenings are 
enjoyed, we all learn something.
      Gary made an appeal for 
more entries for our competi-
tions and Terry wisely said 
"whithout the entries there will 
be no competitions" we don't 
want that do we?

4th November
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     For those of you who were 
not able to go to the meeting 
tonight, you missed an enjoy-
able evening.  Trevor Williams 
brought along his multi camera 
setup to show us how it works.  
     He had four cameras oper-

ated by,  Brian, Gordon, Sid, and 
Trevor Guess, each operator had 
a talk back system so the direc-
tor on the monitoring equip-
ment  could tell his cameramen 
the shots he wanted.  The 
audience was able to watch this 
on the TV monitors.  All �lming 
the same subject at the same 
time the aim to do a live shoot.  
Of course there was the usual 
hiccups like Brian's camera 
refusing to work properly and 
the camera men just staying on 
one subject.  This was not the 
required e�ect as di�erent shots 
where needed so the operator 
on the monitor could change 

from one to another.  Trevor (G,) 
Mary and Helen all bravely 
attempted  the live shoot on the 
equipment, and did very well. 
     To have something to �lm 
Trevor (W) set up a discussion 
forum.  This involved the audi-
ence, along with trivial ques-
tions, which had us all laughing. 
Some really good in-depth 
discussions were raised  on 
subjects e�ecting the club.  
     At the end Trevor (w) showed 
us a clip �lmed using this 
method that was �lmed, by 
members of the club, last 
Sunday. 

11th November

Trevor Williams



Please send your letters of 
praises,complaint,problems and 
suggestions for changes to our 
meetings,or any encounters that 

you would like to share  with the 
members.

Please send them, with photos 
if any . To

m.westcott1@sky.com. 

Web site   http://wimbornevideoclub.com

  

Ray Joyce
    
 On Saturday 1st October and 
Sunday 2nd October I was 
invited to attend the 2011 
Annual London Conference of  
The Whitechapel Society and 
give a presentation of "Mon-
tague Jack"
     The Society was founded in 
1995 and promotes the study of 
the Whitechapel murders and 
the social impact that this event 
had on the East End of London.  
The Society also promotes the 
study of Victorian / Edwardian 
life and culture in the East End 
of London.
     There were over 80 delegates 
there including members from 
the USA, Germany as well as the 
UK.   Including myself there 
were 14 speakers over the 
week-end several of whom were 
Professors and leading world   
acclaimed academics in the �eld 

of Ripperology and late Victo-
rian England.   It was quite 
intimidating. However, they all 
proved to be a most friendly 
bunch and made me really 
welcome.
     The presentations included a 
look at Jack the Ripper in the 
movies, and a fascinating talk by 
Je� Leahy who produced the 
recent TV series "Jack the Ripper 
- the De�nitive story" which 
included some fantastic graph-
ics.  I got a chance to talk to the 
Finnish  animator who 
produced the 3D reconstruc-
tions. Great stu�!!.  
      Later we were treated to an 
interview with David Wicks and 
Sue Davis who were responsible 
for creating the Michael Caine 
American mini-series about the 
Ripper.  David had also 
produced "The Professionals" 
and several othe projects for 
Euston Films.
     On Saturday evening after 
the dinner Roy Hudd gave a 
great talk about Victorian music 
hall. He has us all rolling in the 
aisles!
     Earlier on Saturday I 
presented "Montague Jack" and 
am pleased to report that it got 
a wonderful reception. After-

wards I found myself auto-
graphing copies of the DVD and 
posing for photographs with 
delegates.  Phew! 
       The general consensus seem 
-ed to be that our �lm �tted in 
well with the known facts and 
any assumptions made were all 
credible.   Surprisingly, our �lm 
also �tted well with a presenta-
tion on Sunday by Adrian Morris 
on "The Life and Times of Mon-
tague Druitt".   I found it fasci-
nating especially as Adrian 
showed some new photographs 
of Montague that had recently 
been discovered. He also had a 
letter from Montague to Emily 
and her sister indicating that he 
had been teaching them latin.  
All giving strength to the Emily 
link.
     All in all a great week-end.  
Everyone I spoke to wanted to 
pass on their congratulations to 
our team that produced the 
movie.  So well done everyone.
Ray Joyce rayvid@Sky.com 
01202 692008 

A RIPPING WEEK-END 
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